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�� September 13, 2013 
 Board Work Session 

�� October 11, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� November 8, 2013 
 Board Work Session 

�� December 13, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 
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September 18, 2013 
Erb Inspections, Inc. Office Complex 
174 Water Tower Road 
Lawrenceville, PA 16929 
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Robert J. Blair 

blair@tcdc-pa.org 
 
 

Christie Blackwell 
blackwell@tcdc-pa.org 

 
 

Carolyn Conte 
conte@tcdc-pa.org 

 
 

Please Start using our  
new Email address ASAP. 

Thank You  
 
 

  On Thursday, May 23, 2013 five (5) Tioga County businesses were selected as finalists for the 
Governor’s Impact Awards at a ceremony is Hershey. Gov. Tom Corbett’s administration      
created the awards to honor Pennsylvania companies and entrepreneurs that are creating jobs and 
making positive contributions to the state’s economy. 
 ��� ���� ����� ��	
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Keystone North, Inc. in Mansfield was the winner in the Small Business Impact Award       
category. The Keane Group of Mansfield took top honors in the Jobs First category. “Tioga 
County is extremely proud of the five Finalists from Tioga County and commends Keystone 
North, Inc. and the Keane Group for being selected as ImPAct Winners. Our County was   
certainly well   represented. TCDC is pleased to have nominated these companies” stated Robert 
J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO. 
 Tioga County also had three other businesses recognized as finalists: Jason Gehman with 
North Voice Communication �	� �	�������� �	� ���� �	������	����
�� ���
��� �
������ �� MSPI     
Enterprises LLC of Deerfield Township, doing business as Bear Paw Hand Cleaner, also in the                 
Entrepreneurial Impact category and MetalKraft Industries, Inc . of Wellsboro in the Small 
Business Impact category. 
 The Impact awards were co-sponsored by the Pa. Department of Community and Economic 
Development and Team Pennsylvania. Over 700 people attended the event.   

 

Keystone North, Inc., Mansfield 
Small Business Impact  Photo credit: CPBJ/Amy Spangler  

The Keane Group, Mansfield 
Jobs First Category Photo credit: CPBJ/Amy Spangler  
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MSPI Enterprises LLC dba Bear Paw Hand Cleaner 
Deerfield Township 

Entrepreneurial Impact Category 

MetalKraft Industries, Inc .  
Wellsboro 

Small Business Impact Category 
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Knoxville 

Entrepreneurial Impact Category 
 

Photo Not Available  
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 The Tioga County Development Corporation (TCDC) will hold our 6th 
Annual Meet Our Member Mixer on Wednesday, September 18, 2013. The   
Mixer will be held at Erb Inspections, Inc. Office Complex. This event is 
FREE for all TCDC Members.   
 The event, held from 5:00 PM until 7:00 PM, will feature tours of the 
new Office Complex. Light refreshments will be served. Erb Inspections, 
Inc. was incorporated in 2013 as an S Corp in Pennsylvania.  The company 
began in 2007 by Jay K. Erb dba Erb Building Inspections.   
 It is a full service Building Code/Plan Review/Permit Issuances/
Inspections Company providing contracted services to more than 50          
municipalities in Northern Pennsylvania. Electrical Service Inspections for 
commercial & residential building projects are also provided throughout the 
Northern Tier of Pennsylvania and the Southern Tier of New York State. 
���� ����
	�� �������� ������ � !� ����� ����� ���������� � 	���������� ������ �����
time office staff and one part time office staff. An additional full time      
inspector will be hired in the near future. Jay & Wanda Erb will serve as our 
hosts.   

 

The Erb Inspections, Inc. Office Complex is located at  
174 Water Tower Road, Lawrenceville, Pennsylvania.  
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We thank Our Corporate sponsors for making our Annual  
TCDC Meeting a Success 
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(left to right) TCDC Chairman David Cummings 

pictured with Kim Miller & Blake Maxson  
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(left to right) TCDC Chairman 
David Cummings pictured with  

Al Quimby 
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(left to right) TCDC Chairman David Cummings 

pictured with Eric Esoda 

������������	�
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(left to right) TCDC Chairman David 
Cummings pictured with Deb Sawyer 

 The Tioga County Development Corporation’s (TCDC) 20th Annual Meeting, held on Monday, July 29, 2013, was sponsored 
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PenTeleData. This year the event began with a Social Reception from 5:30 PM until 6:30 PM at the Historic Penn Wells Hotel 
in Wellsboro, PA. The Buffett Dinner and Program were held from 7:30 PM to 9:00 PM.   
 The Corporation planned its Program to celebrate our Members and give brief presentations on TCDC Programs including:  
-�
	� )������	���� ����
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	�� ���� �����	�� �� 
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Leadership Programs of ���������	
���
�
������ .  
 Highlighting the evening, the Tioga County Development Corporation recognized a leader from Tioga County with the          
presentation of the prestigious Rod C. Kelchner Award for Excellence in Community Service & Leadership.  This year’s 
recipient was Eugene (Gene) Seelye.   
 TCDC also featured other success stories. Highlighted during the evening was two awards given out to loan recipients, Hoff 
Mechanical Inc. located in Lawrenceville and Brad Goodwin dba Red Skillet. Southern Tioga School District was       
presented an award as the Education Improvement Tax Credit Program Award recipient and our ���������	
���
�
������


Program was also recognized. �
 The evening concluded with TCDC’s famous Door Prize extravaganza, over $3,700.00 worth of goods and services were 
donated by TCDC Members.  Thank you to all who attended our Annual Meeting and joined us for our Celebration.  

www.ptd.net 

https://www.northwestsavingsbank.com/ 
http://www.nepirc.com/ 

http://www.shell.com/eandp-en  
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TCDC Directors Deb Sawyer (left) and 
Wendy Swartz (right) announce the 
winners of our door prize packages. 

 
TCDC looks forward to 
several more years of 

service to Tioga County!  

Above: TCDC Chair David Cummings
(left) presents Brad Goodwin dba Red 

Skillet (right) one of our Loan Recipient 
Success Story awards.   

Below: TCDC Chair David Cummings
(left) presents Darryl & Brandi 

Hoffman , Hoff Mechanical, Inc. one of 
our Loan Recipient Success Story 

awards.   

Above: TCDC Chair David Cummings (right) 
presents Keith Yarger, STSD Superintendent 

(left) our EITC Success Story award.   

 
Left: Eugene (Gene) Seelye, 
accepts the Rod C. Kelchner 

Leadership Award  from TCDC 
Chair David Cummings.  

 

Above: TCDC President/CEO 
Robert J. Blair, Tioga County 

Commissioner Erick Coolidge & 
GAT Representative Steve 

Yokimishyn pose for a quick photo.  
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Nearly 150 TCDC 

Members and 
Supporters attended  

Our Celebration!  
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Wednesday, October 16th, 2013  
8:30 AM to 12:30 PM  

 
 NEPIRC - the Northeastern Pennsylvania Industrial Resource Center – is hosting a no-cost 4-hour seminar on the National    
Innovation Engineering System for organizations throughout northeastern and northern Pennsylvania. This system helps          
companies develop a culture of continuous innovation with increased speed (6X) and decreased risk (30% - 80%). The National 
Innovation Engineering System is the result of over 26 years of front-line experience working with more than 6,000 corporate 
innovation teams and over 7,000 small and mid-sized companies. It is also based upon quantitative analysis of more than 26,000 
real-world innovations.  
  The Innovation Engineering suite of products, services and packages includes training programs that teach team members how 
��� ���
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and systems that help companies develop and maintain a culture of continuous innovation.  
  The seminars are led by Mr. Leo Gilroy, NEPIRC’s Director of Strategy & Innovation. Mr. Gilroy has an engineering degree 
from Temple University and an MBA from the University of Scranton. He is a certified Kaplan-Norton Balanced Scorecard™ 
professional and serves as Adjunct Faculty at the University of Scranton, where he teaches Strategic Management in the MBA 
program.  
  

$�'���������(	�
���"��
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This is a no-cost seminar offered at The Deane Center located at 104 Main Street, 
Wellsboro, PA 16901. Anyone interested in getting more information can contact 

NEPIRC at 570-819-8966 or register at www.nepirc.com/events.  

 The Northeastern Pennsylvania Industrial Resource Center (NEPIRC) Senior Consultant, Tony Manorek, will host “Training 
Within ‘EVERY’ Industry” (TWI) seminars this fall in the Northern Tier Region. Manorek will touch on the importance of a 
successful training process, safety, and how to have consistency in today’s workplace through the “TWI” process. TWI can   
provide your company with immediate solutions to challenges such as a lack of standardized work, lack of documented work 
instruction, failure of workers to follow safety instructions, or poor worker-to-supervisor relationships. By attending this     
workshop, your company will receive an understanding of each of the four (4) modules of Training Within Industry which are 
Job Relations, Job Instructions, Job Methods, and Job Safety, a knowledge of other manufacturer experiences with Training 
Within Industry, and a no-cost, on-site Training Within Industry Assessment to help determine how a Training Within Industry 
implementation would benefit your company. The events date are as follows:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Mr. Manorek is responsible for building relationships and presenting NEPIRC services to regional manufacturers to foster 
profitable growth, maintain and create jobs, as well as save time and money. His area of responsibility and knowledge includes 
Training Within Industry (TWI) and Lean Enterprises Management to mention a few. He has 41 years of experience in         
manufacturing engineering and consulting. His background includes a BS and MS in Industrial Engineering from NJIT and a 
MBA in Operations Management from Rutgers University. Manorek is an APICS CPIM certified. He is a TWI Institute        
Certified Trainer in all the J Courses and has been with NEPIRC since its inception in 1988.  
 NEPIRC is a not-for-profit consulting resource for regional manufacturers throughout northeastern Pennsylvania. Our goal is 
to help our clients maximize their competitiveness, productivity, profitability and long-term viability by availing them to         
world-class business consultants that get results. For more information about NEPIRC, visit www.nepirc.com.  

Wednesday, September 11, 2013  
 8:30 AM – 10:30 AM   
 Bradford Inn, Towanda  

*Breakfast Provided  

Tuesday, November 5, 2013 
11 AM – 1 PM 

Timeless Destination Restaurant, Wellsboro 
*Lunch provided 
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 On June 21, 2013, the fourth annual Marcellus 
Shale Business-to-Business Expo was held at Alparon 
Park in Troy.  Nearly 200 businesses exhibiting, the 
Expo brought together area businesses, natural gas 
companies, service providers, and educational          
institutions to network and learn about the                
opportunities afforded businesses and individuals by 
the development of Marcellus Shale. 
 While industry activity increases and decreases in a 
cyclical nature due to market factors, the development 
of the Marcellus Shale continues to be a significant 
part of the community and business in the region. The 
need for information sharing and networking remains 
in the forefront. 
 A dedicated Expo Planning Committee made up of 
NTRPDC, the Progress Authority, the Alparon      
Community Park, Penn State Cooperative Extension, 
the University of Scranton Small Business               

Development Center, and the Tioga County Development Corporation help make the Expo a reality.  
 Major sponsors for the Expo included: Chesapeake Energy as a Gold Sponsor and Simmons Rockwell, Rexel, Talisman    
Energy, Fairmont Supply, Shell, Williams, Qv21 Technologies, and Williams Oil Company as Silver Sponsors. Media sponsors 
included The Northeast ONG Marketplace, WETM, Pennsylvania Independent Oil & Gas Association, Pembrook Pines Media, 
Wiggle, Central Bradford County Chamber of Commerce, Shaledirectories.com, and the Northeast Driller. Other sponsors     
included Penelec and Flynn Energy.  
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Advanced Air HVAC & Hearths LLC 
Aisling Technologies 
John L. Augustine III 

Diana Barnes 
Susan Borkholder 

Dia Carleton 
Carl M. Chambers 

Sherry Collins 
Jaymes Davis 

Etta Kay Dewey 
Gary’s Body Shop 

Genesee & Wyoming Inc. 
David & Janie Hilfiger 

Russell W. Johnson 
Kings TV Sales & Service 

Lee-Simpson Associate, Inc. –Agai Company 
Polly McGeary 

Olney Funeral Home & Cremation Service 
RC Testing LLC 
The Keane Group 
Erica Tomlinson 

UGI Energy Services, Inc. 
United Fire Equipment, Inc. 

Welliver 
Westfield Community Antenna Assoc., Inc.  
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Front Row (L to R): Roxanne Heaney-Rumsey, Michele 
Comes, Lori Copp & Maureen Bower.  

 
Back Row (L to R): Doug Young, Diane McChesney, 

Michele Hackett and Chris Smith  

The CLP Class of 2014 will begin their 8 months of leadership 
training in October 2013.  The Class of 2014 consists of 11 individuals 

from area business & organizations.  

Youth Leadership Program /
�0������&�	������ !,1�

Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO addresses the YLP Class of 
2014 & parents during the summer event kick off at Woodland Park. 

On Wednesday, August 14, 2013, the Tioga County Development           
Corporation ���������	
 ���
�
 ���� ��
 Youth Leadership Program kicked 

off our fifteenth year with the annual Summer Event held at Woodland Park 
in Wellsboro. The Youth Leadership Program Class of 2014, along with 
family and friends, received an overview of the Youth Leadership  Program 
and had an opportunity to meet other students participating in the  program.  

The YLP Class of 2014 consists of 35 students from the Northern Tioga 
School District, Southern Tioga School District, Wellsboro Area School       
District, New Covenant Academy & Wesley Academy. The Orientation & 
Team Building Session will be held on September 10, 2013 at the W. M. 
Tokishi Training Center, Wellsboro, PA (NYPUM Building).   

 

 The Tioga County Development Corporation’s
 ���������	
 ���
�

������
 Community Leadership Program Class of 2013 graduated May 3, 
2013 at the Deane Center for the Performing Arts in Wellsboro.   
 The class consisted of 8 individuals who live and/or work in Tioga 
County. The participants and employers included Maureen Bower, Larson 
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Bradford-Tioga Head Start and Douglas Young, Foor & Associated       
Architects.    
 The participants completed an eight-month program beginning with   
Session 1 The Opening Retreat October 2012 and culminating with Session 
8 The Closing Retreat and Graduation Ceremony in May.  Each participant 
also completed an individual project selecting a non-profit organization to 
volunteer with throughout the course of the program.  
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 Phase 2 of the Foreclosure Process is nearly complete and will be ready for the November Sheriff’s Sale. All of the          
remaining land owned by E. H. Hall, Inc. has been subdivided. A portion will be deeded to the Mount Pleasant Cemetery and a 
portion to Westfield Township. The 17.5 acres Westfield Business Park will be combined into one parcel.  
 Phase 1 was completed in July 2012.  On July 11, 2012 the Tioga County Development Corporation became the owner of 
seven parcels of land formerly owned by E. H. Hall, Inc. A Sheriff’s Sale was conducted that day based on Foreclosure      
proceeding by TCDC and NTRPDC.  Three of the parcels have been sold to adjacent private land owners and will return to the 
tax roles. Three parcels will be deeded to the Borough of Westfield (the Little League field and two water supply parcels). The 
final parcel will be deeded to ElectriCord Manufacturing Company (EMC) based on a previous arrangement between EMC 
and the Tannery. The property sales were in process for several months after surveys and deed corrections were completed. 
TCDC’s solicitor, Owlett & Lewis, PC handled the transactions. Survey work was completed by Land Surveyors Group.  
 As a result of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania opening up the Keystone Opportunity Zone (KOZ) in 2012, efforts were 
undertaken for the considering of a KOZ for the Westfield Business Park. All four taxing bodies . . . County of Tioga,       
Northern Tioga School District, Westfield Borough and Westfield Township. . .  all approved the creation of a KOZ.  In July 
2013, the NTRPDC submitted a formal request for the designation of the KOZ to the Department of Economic & Community          
Development (DCED) for approval. We anticipate a decision on the Zone within 90 days from submission.  This would create 
a tax free zone for ten years for all local, county and state taxes for the Westfield Business Park. 
 Begun in 1999, the KOZ Program allows for designated areas of the Commonwealth to provide tax free zones for local and 
state taxes to eligible businesses locating in a zone. The KOZ Program is an effective marketing and development tool.  There 
are currently 46,000 acres in Pennsylvania with KOZ designation. TCDC and NTRPDC jointly worked on the designation. 
 Efforts continue to secure Act 2 Environmental Designation. FOOR/SSM have developed an Assessment & Remediation 
Plan which DEP has approved. We will be applying for a DCED/DEP Industrial Sites Remediation Program Grant soon. 

 On June 30, 2013, the Tioga County Development Corporation submitted a Grant Application to the United States Department 
of Agriculture (USDA) for a $99,900 Rural Business Enterprise Grant (RBEG).  Through an RBEG, the Tioga County           
Development Corporation would be able to provide more opportunities for low interest loans to direct and/or indirect support 
service businesses related to the energy and gas industry that are located in Tioga County.  By adding more financing to our 
small non-industrial businesses in Tioga County we will be able to provide more opportunities for businesses to retain their   
present size and some to grow to more profitable businesses.  In 2006, the Tioga County Development Corporation developed 
and implemented the Tioga County Revolving Loan Fund through a $99,000 Rural Business Enterprise Grant.  Our 2nd RBEG 
was awarded in 2010.  
 TCDC has successfully provided seven (7) low interest loans to small businesses in Tioga County.  In addition six (6) loans 
have been made from the recaptured RBEG funds. Through another RBEG, TCDC would be able to provide lower interest loans 
to the direct and/or indirect support service businesses located in Tioga County. We will continue through our 3rd RBEG assure 
each loan will not exceed 50% of the total project cost with 50% or more coming from private sources. The interest rates will be 
fixed at half of Prime with a floor of 3% at the time of the loan closing for the life of the loans which are primarily five (5) year 
terms.  
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creating 6 new jobs and retaining 147. 
 
 

����� �##�
�����
�����
������%�#	�����(��(
���5�	�������

Any for-profit business located in Tioga Counties is eligible for the Tioga    
County Loan Program. TCDC is an equal opportunity lender. For information 

on securing a loan contact: Robert J. Blair, President/CEO at           
blair@tcdc-pa.org or 570.723.8232.  
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Tioga County Preferential Tax Assessment Plan 

Tioga County Development Corporation 
 
Objectives & General Information 
On May 10, 2005 the Tioga County Commissioners adopted Ordinance 2005-01, as Amended in 2007, “Tioga 
County Preferential Tax Assessment Plan”. This new five (5) year abatement program was developed to assist 
industries and businesses locating or expanding in Tioga County. The Plan is structured to reduce the real   
estate taxes based on only two (2) conditions:  
 

1)  ���������	
�	���
��������	����������  
2)  Major Restoration to Existing Real Estate which will Result in an Increased Real Estate 

Assessment.   
 

Application must be made before the Tioga County Commissioners and the participating municipality and 
school district for each individual development project. The Tioga County Development Corporation           
encourages companies to utilize the Tioga County Preferential Tax Assessment Plan and is available to assist 
you in securing the benefits of the Program. TCDC administers the Tax Abatement Program and initial contact 
should be with TCDC. 
 
Request for Tax Abatement must be made within thirty (30) days of the issuance of a Building Permit. 
 
The Program extends to the county, municipality and school district in which the project is located below.  
Approval of each of these taxing bodies is required. 
 
The Tioga County Tax Preferential Five (5) Year Plan applies to the following percentages: 

Year 1  90% Reduction Collection of 10% of R/E Tax 
Year 2  80% Reduction Collection of 20% of R/E Tax 
Year 3   60% Reduction Collection of 40% of R/E Tax 
Year 4  40% Reduction Collection of 60% of R/E Tax 
Year 5  20% Reduction Collection of 80% of R/E Tax 
Year 6  Full Assessment Collection of 100% of R/E Tax 

 
Participating Taxing Bodies 
As of August 31, 2013 the following bodies participating in the program include:   

County of Tioga, Northern Tioga School District, Blossburg Borough, Lawrence Township, Knoxville 
Borough, Lawrenceville Borough, Mansfield Borough, Richmond Township, Tioga Borough,      
Wellsboro Borough, Westfield Borough and Westfield Township. 

 
For Additional Information Contact: 
Robert J. Blair, President/Chief Executive Officer, Tioga County Development Corporation, 114 Main Street,  
Wellsboro PA  16901, (570) 723-8232, blair@tcdc-pa.org. 



During the 2nd quarter of 2013 there was much activity generated, recognition of Tioga County 
businesses and the celebration of our 22nd year at our 20th Annual Meeting. Five Tioga 
companies were among 250 recognized by the State of Pennsylvania. Two of them were among 
the top 50 companies recognized by the Pennsylvania ImPAct Awards. 
 
The Northern Tier Partnership for Regional Economic Performance (PREP) partners joined in 
hosting the Northern Tier Business to Business Marcellus Shale Expo.  NEPIRC has scheduled 
two(2) upcoming workshops in Tioga County co-sponsored by TCDC.  NTRPDC, NEPIRC and 
TCDC are structuring another manufacturing company loan and the University of Scranton/
Small Business Development Center continues to assist businesses in the development of 
business plans. 
 
On July 29, 2013 we celebrated with our 20th Annual Meeting recognizing the successes in our 
county. Gene Seelye was recognized as the 2013 recipient of the Rod C. Kelchner Community 
Leadership Award for Excellence.  On August 14th we kicked off the 14th year of ���������	
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 Youth Leadership Program and on October 3, 2013 will begin the 12th 
Community Leadership Program with 10 adults. 
 
In July, the NTRPDC submitted a Keystone Opportunity Zone (KOZ) Application to DCED for 
our 1st KOZ in Tioga County. It will include all of the 17.5 acres of the Westfield Business Park.  
We are also drawing nearer on DEP Act 2 Designation.  Both of these programs will greatly 
enhance the marketability of the park once completed. 
 
Once again we are highlighting the Tioga County Preferential Tax Abatement Program. This 
incentive program provides reduced taxes to businesses who build or make major improvements 
to their facilities. It does not in any way take away existing taxes. Several companies have made 
applications and have been approved.  It is important to point out ALL requests must be 
submitted within 30 days of the receipt of the Building Permit. 
 
And remember . . . our staff have new eMail addresses! 
 
We will start the 3rd quarter with our TCDC Meet Our Member Mixer at the new Erb 
Inspections, Inc. Office Complex in Lawrence Township on September 18, 2013 . . .come and 
see Jay and Wanda Erb’s new offices and network with our Members as we all continue to make  
���
�
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�
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 Robert J. Blair 
 President/Chief Executive Officer 

Please contact blackwell@tcdc-pa.org if you wish to be removed from the eNews Insider mailing list. 

Do you know of someone else who would like to receive this publication? Please send us their eMail address 
and we will gladly add them to our distribution list. Please feel free to forward to others.  
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114 Main Street 
Wellsboro, Pennsylvania 16901 
Voice: 570.723.8232 
Fax: 570.723.8441 
E-mail: blair@tcdc-pa.org 
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Chairman of the Board 
David E. Cummings 
 
First Vice Chairman 
Karen H. Russell 
 
Second Vice Chairman 
David G. Lamphier 
 
Treasurer 
Ronald J. Butler 
 
Secretary 
Robert J. Blair 
 
Board of Directors 
Brenda G. Abplanalp 
James D. Baker, Jr. 
Diana L. Barnes 
Scott Bastian 
Erick J. Coolidge  
Susan A. Dillon 
Thomas Freeman 
H. Russell Hastings 
Francis L. Hendricks  
Russell W. Johnson  
Raymond Kaminski 
Karl Kroeck 
Christopher R. Morral 
Leo Parchesky 
Glenn B. Poirier 
Andrew S. Rohrer 
William W. Roosa 
Deborah L. Sawyer 
Deborah E. Scott 
Wendy S. Swartz 
Aneurin J. (Bill) Williams, Jr. 
Mary E. Worthington 
Keith D. Yarger 
 
President & 
Chief Executive Officer 
Robert J. Blair 
 
Leadership Development Coordinator 
Christie L. Blackwell 
 
Administrative Assistant  
Carolyn E. Conte 


